





Hillard Heintze File Review Recommendation # 75.1

Finding # 75 The SFPD does not devote sufficient administrative or command-level resources to the

process of creating, implementing, maintaining, and updating Department General Orders
and Bulletins.

Recommendation # 75.1 The SFPD should task the Principled Policing and Professional Standards Bureau with
overall responsibility for development, maintenance, training, and implementation planning
for Department General Orders.

Recommendation Status Complete Partially Complete In Progress
Not Started  No Assessment

Summary

The responsibility for managing the DGO system within the SFPD rests with the Written Directives Unit currently under
the command of the PPPSU. That this is now a unit rather than a bureau does not affect the compliance with the key
provisions of the recommendation. DGO 3.01 places the responsibility with the WDU and establishes the policies and
procedures to be followed by the SFPD in managing and progressing its DGOs.

Compliance Measures Status/Measure Met

1 Task the PPPSB with overall responsibility for DGOs. vYes [ONo [IN/A

2 Establish policy and procedures for advancing DGOs. vYes ONo [ON/A

Administrative Issues

As identified in other reviews, the DGO Refresh Plan is challenging as it is ambitious and the department has yet to
demonstrate it can achieve the timelines identified with the resources assigned to the WDU. However, in that the DGO
was not passed until August, so whether the matrix is achievable remains untested as of this review. We note that a
significant number of DBs are subject to mandatory review in the near future. We recommend that the SFPD assess its
current progress regarding the matrix and make adjustments as necessary to maintain compliance with the mandates of
3.01.

We note the submission in support of this recommendation regarding the SME emails. This assighment started May 23,
2019; June 12, 2019 - the WDU is looking for a POC and engagement; a few other emails and on July 12, 2019 - the
WDU submits a draft for the SME. No further information is in this file - submitted on 1/23/20 - regarding finalization
of 5.03 or the process to follow. It is not needed for this specific recommendation - but it does support the concerns
raised as to the matrix and resourcing.

Compliance Issues

1|Page












	SC 75.1Reduced
	Page 1
	Page 2

	CollaborativeReformCompletionPacket75.1



